
Pinewood Springs – August 2023 Newsletter 

 

Water District – pinewoodspringswater.org 
        The Water District has a job opening for an assistant to the Water Superintendent. This is a  

full-time, year-round position, plus benefits for the right person. If interested, please call or email 

Gabi at the contact information below.  

 Next Board meeting is on Aug 23rd, at 7:00 pm. To be included on the next agenda or to 

receive a Zoom invite, please call, 303-823-5345, or email Gabi at pswdadmin@att.net 
 

Pinewood Spring Fire Station & Community Center – pinewoodspringsfire.org  
        SAVE THE DATE- Join us for the Pinewood Springs Flood Fest: A Community Celebration 
Commemorating the 2013 Flood. Saturday, September 16, 2023, from 1 to 4 p.m. at the Pinewood 

Springs Fire Station; Sponsored by the Pinewood Springs Fire Protection District and the Pinewood 

Springs Property Owners Association. 

 Come and enjoy food, drink, and games, and spend time with your friends and neighbors as 

we remember and recognize the profound impact of the 2013 Flood on the Pinewood Springs area 

and help celebrate our remarkable and resilient community. 
 Want to help? We can use assistance with planning, set up and clean up. Email 

chief@pwsfire.org or call or text 303-818-7323 if you would like to help! 

 The next Fire Board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, Aug 9th at 7pm. Contact Chief 

Ted Plank for zoom link information at chief@pinewoodspringsfire.org. 
 

The Road District - pinewoodspringsPOA.com 
 John Lorang will be retiring from the Road Board this month after many years of service and 
leadership.  We thank him enthusiastically for his role on the Board. We have two new members in 

the process of approval by the County, and an additional potential member interested in applying. 
         For road issues, please contact Joan Paskewitz @ 303-823-5937. Next meeting, August 

1st, and then October 3rd, 7:00 pm at the Fire Station. 
 

Pinewood Springs Property Owners Association – pinewoodspringspoa.co 

          Please be mindful of your pets and the distress summer heat in PWS brings. When you leave 

your home, your neighbors ask that your dog be left inside your home, not outside in the heat. 

Often, they will often bark the entire time of your absence. 

With Summer temps rising, dogs are susceptible to heat stroke and can die within minutes of 
an occurrence.  Barking can be interpreted as a distress call from the dog, combining that with 

uncomfortable temperatures is a recipe for disastrous results.  

A walker was attacked by a loose dog a few weeks ago. Her leashed dog sustained several 

injuries and there was a hefty vet bill. Please keep your dog fenced, or inside your home. DO NOT 

let your pets run free.      
There was a rare occurrence of a Pinewood dog becoming very ill after eating a mushroom 

found in Pinewood. Be aware that while rare, it can happen. 
         This year the Perseid Meteor Shower, July 14-Aug 24, will peak around Aug. 13, 2023. 

The skies in Pinewood are amazing. Please remember to leave your outside lights off so we all can 

better enjoy the night sky. 

        Our new membership year started June 1st. Please help support the two public areas and 

other projects around Pinewood by paying your annual assessment of $30.00. Being a paid 

member also entitles you to a discount in the Propane Co-Op with either Amerigas or Polar Gas. 

 Next meeting is Wednesday, Aug16th 7:00 pm via Zoom.  
 

Pinewood Springs Community Church 
 Just a reminder, no service on August 6th. Jessica will be in the pulpit the rest of August. 

Potluck Sunday is August 20th. Be sure to come and enjoy great food and friendship. 

 As always,  worship at 10am with beverages and snacks afterwards in Fellowship Hall.  All 

are welcome. 
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